Louisiana R-Il School District

Wellness and Health Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: October 29th, 2020

Time: 4 pm

Location: Louisiana Middle School Counselor’s Office

Members Present: Jennifer House, Bobby Spoonster, Christy Anderson, Tommy Fallert, and Pam Todd
Watts

Members Absent: Emily Calvin and Payton House
Meeting called to order at 4:00 pm by Jennifer House, seconded by Christy Anderson.

Last meeting minutes reviewed. Jennifer House motion to accept the minutes as written, Christy
Anderson seconded. All in favor, motion passed.

1. Bobby Spoonster sent updated on the Wellness Program: Jennifer House read them.

a. No changes or updates at this time to our school policy.

b. PE curriculum has changed for this school year. We added in more weight bearing
activities and fewer games. Working more on skill driven activities and building
fundamentals of activities.

2. Christy Anderson reported on the Food Service Program:

a. No changes to regulations for this school year.

b. The school district applied for a grant for free meals for the school year. The grant was
originally through the end of 2020 but has been extended through the end of the school
year.

i. With the free meals it really hasn’t increased participation in meals.
ii. We still have to track all requirements.

c. A waiver was submitted for the Wellness review part with DESE through June of 2021

since we didn’t get to have our end of the school year meeting last year due to Covid.
3. Tommy Fallert reported on the Physical Education Department and Testing:

a. They are continuing to work on fitness. Pretesting has been completed at the middle
and high school levels, elementary have not completed it yet this school year. We will
test 2 more times during the year before the finals in May.

4. Jennifer House gave the Health Report:
a. K-12 grade Immunization Status Report was submitted on 10-9-20 to the state with the

following information: Due 10-15-20

i. All students are in compliance with Missouri immunization requirements.
Special Healthcare Needs was submitted on 10-9-20
Special Healthcare Staffing Survey was submitted on 9-29-20
Flu clinic was held at LMS and LHS on 10-7-20 and Elementary on 10-8-20.
No changes to any policy or procedures for Health Services at this time.
Vision and Hearing screenings will start the week of November 9", 2020. My assistant

o

Susanne Gloe will assist.

At this time all issues have been discussed and motion made by Christy Anderson to adjourned at 4:26
pm. Bobby Spoonster seconded, all in favor, meeting adjoined.

Minutes Submitted by Jennifer House



